Sheshequin Township

Minutes

September 18, 2023 Regular Meeting

Chairman Lafy opened the meeting at 6:30pm

Attendees, Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, Vice Chairman, Aaron Holdren and member John Smith along with Secretary, Lori Kepner. One guest was present, it was Laura Hewitt.

Smith made a motion to approve the August 21, 2023 Regular meeting minutes. Lafy Second. 2 Yeas Holdren abstained.

The road master provided a Verbal road report. The have finished road oil. They have finished mowing the sides of the roads. The recent storm had Creek road closed; that road is now open. They are working on other road repairs and will continue to work on other roads that need attention. Laura Hewitt mentioned the condition of North Middle Road, Smith explained it is on his list for roads to be done soon.

There is nothing new to report on the EMC, we received the workers compensation contribution to Ulster Township for the Fire Dept., Laura Hewitt is working on putting the ordinances on the website; she does have the township ordinance book. Lafy updated the board on the meetings he has had on the Solar Ordinances and will continue to attend meetings when necessary. There were no subdivisions to report. There is nothing new with the township Facebook page. William Toth will write a letter to Soil Services on the Component 3s Planning Module for the Horton Property. The board is to start working on the 2024 budget.

Smith moved to accept the treasurer's report, Holdren second. 3 Yeas.

Our next meeting will be on October 18th, 2023 at 6:30pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm.

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary